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December 7, 2016


RADNOR TOWNSHIP

ENVIRONMENTAL ADVISORY COUNCIL

MINUTES

The combined November/December meeting of the Radnor Township Environmental Advisory Council (EAC) was called to order by Josh Hilbert at 6:00 P.M. on December 7, 2016 at the Radnor Township Municipal Building, Radnorshire Room, 301 Iven Avenue, Wayne, Pennsylvania.

Those present were: 

Sloan Walker, Vice Chairperson
Matthew Holtman
Jim Quinn

Skip Kunda, Planning Commission Representative
Andrew Kalan

Daniel Meier

Those not present were:
Josh Hilbert, Chairperson
Beth Bernabeo
CALL TO ORDER/PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Mr. Walker called the group to order. 
REVIEW/APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The minutes from the October 27, 2016 meeting were approved.

ANNOUNCEMENTS


There were no announcements.
WORKGROUP REPORTS AND DISCUSSION

Sustainable Parks workgroup
Mr. Meier met with the Parks Department about the meadowization project at Skunk Hollow with Sarah Pilling from the Community Garden. He intends to put a plan together by early January. He has not identified any funding opportunities. He also met last month with the Audubon Birdtown group. He also has been in touch with the Radnor Trail group. There is an extension planned to go underneath Radnor Chester Road following the old P&W tracks. 
Bamboo ordinance
Mr. Walker and Mr. Kunda discussed the proposed bamboo ordinance. The Conservancy is supportive of an ordinance to prohibit planning bamboo on private property and would include a mechanism to abate bamboo growth. The BOC sent it to the Shade Tree Commission for comment. 
Radnor Water Quality Monitoring Citizen Science Project
Mr. Holtman reported on the ongoing DEP grant proposal process. 
Radnor Green Team
There was no update.
Sustainable PA Certification

Mr. Walker sent an e-mail to Mr. Ahr a few days ago to get the ball rolling on filling out the certification application. 
COMMUNITY ENVIRONMENTAL EDUCATION/AWARENESS
There was no report.
LIAISON REPORTS
Mr. Kunda gave a report on the Penn development.
OLD BUSINESS

There was no old business.
New Business

There was no new business.

Public COMMENT

There was no public comment.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, on a motion made and seconded, the meeting of the

Environmental Advisory Council was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Matthew Holtman
